WNC Councillor Report to Syresham Parish Council 26th July 2023

Following the last Parish Council I attended I visited the High Street by the chapel and shop to look at the footpath that was causing problems.  I could not see any obvious problem so I spoke to Ian Draper and he described the problem as being uneven ground, which I had thought was a form of dropped kerb for crossing purposes.  I suggested to Ian, that Helen Howard was invited to see the problem as it was not something that was easy to explain without seeing it.

I also see in the minutes reference to concerns from the footpath warden that WNC did not have the budget to deal with closed footpaths.  This is not the case.  Most footpaths are on private land and it is the land owners’ responsibility to ensure that they are kept open and unrestricted.  This means cutting back foliage if necessary.  However ever there is a situation where the land owner will not do this then please contact me and I will let WNC know so they can take the appropriate action.
 
I contacted Dan Callis who is the planning officer looking after the Truck Stop and the warehouse application at Shacks Barn and he – ‘No recent updates to report, really.  Truck stop - Not had anything from the applicant for a while (mainly waiting on Highway submission) and have just agreed an extension of time with them until the back end of October.  Shacks Barn – Awaiting responses from LHA and NH to re-consultation sent out 23rd June’.

There is one other item which follows an email to Brackley Councillors from a Syresham resident which has been handled by Cllr Tony Bagot-Webb in Brackley as he is the Cabinet Assistant for Highways but copied in to me.  Due to GDPR I cannot name the resident, but the person wrote to express concern regarding the level of road noise on the A43 between Brackley and Towcester, particularly in the area near Syresham where it is said that the noise is causing significant disturbance to the daily lives of residents and needs to be addressed.  The suggestion is that the council install noise barriers along the open areas (particularly those lacking tree cover or banking) of the A43 between Brackley and Silverstone to reduce the noise levels. These apparently cost between £20,000 and £45,000 per mile. 

Tony Bagot-Webb responded saying – “in response to your original concern, I am unaware of any other complaints from residents on this section of road which opened in 2002 taking all the through traffic out of the village greatly improving the peace and quiet of Syresham and others on the route.  So on this basis, and with your property being almost 1 Km from the bypass, I am surprised that no one else has raised such a concern if noise is still an issue.  You are, of course, welcome to make sound recordings from your property if you belief the noise is unacceptable and submit them to the relative Highway authorities.


Cllr Dermot Bambridge



